Newburyport Public Library

Board of Directors – Regular Meeting
June 3, 2015
Call to Order

The meeting was called to order at 5:15 PM by Elizabeth Valeriani. Attending, in addition to Ms. Valeriani, were Monica Blondin, Barbara Dowd, Kathy Carey, James Connolly, Marcia Edson, Gary Gorski, Bob Gould, Steve Moore and Sarah White. Also attending was Head Librarian and Recording Secretary Cynthia Dadd. Mayor Donna Holaday and Thomas O’Brien were absent.
Old Business:

Approval of Minutes 

The minutes of the May 6, 2015 meeting were approved with corrections on a motion by Ms. Blondin; seconded by Mr. Gould.
Personnel Update
Ms. Dadd informed the Board that Rebecca Lemos has accepted the position of Staff Librarian in the Reference Department. Rebecca recently earned a Master’s Degree and currently works in a paraprofessional position at the Cumberland Public Library in Rhode Island. Staff will welcome her to the NPL on Monday, June 15th. Sandra Nawrocki has been added to the library’s substitute list, to work some evening and weekend shifts. Sandra is employed at Raytheon.
FY16 Budget
Ms. Dadd told the Board that she had an appointment with the City Council that evening for a hearing on the library’s budget submission.
Newburyport Literary Festival
Ms. Dadd told the Board that the Literary Festival Steering Committee had met to recap the recent festival. Everyone agreed that more time should be allotted between programs in order to accommodate the need to set up and break down computer equipment and chairs/tables, as well as to allow for sales of books. 
New Business:
Children’s Room/Teen Loft News/Adult Programs 
Allison Driscoll reported that May was a slow program month in the Children’s Room, with several programs falling on beautiful spring days. However, attendance was high at the Library Babies program, scavenger hunt, family bingo, zentangle craft and especially at the Frozen story time. Staff answered 503 reference questions. The summer reading program will kick off on June 22nd.  Sara Smith reported that seven teens participated in the Dumbledore’s Army event. Members of the Teen Advisory Board will meet on June 10th.

Adult Programs:

Novel Ideas: NPL’s Fiction Book Club for Adults –June 10 – Invention of Wings
Just the Facts Book Club: Nonfiction for Adults –June 30 – The Hare with Amber Eyes
Reading Glasses – The Martian
Sequential Stories Graphic Novel Group – Relish: My Life in the Kitchen
Movie Matinees – Moonstruck; Jersey Boys; The Queen; Her
Other programs :  
June 6 – Powow River Poets Reading Series ; June 11 and 25 – Newburyport Up for Discussion Senior Coffee Hour ; June 11 – Scott Ouellette, Solo Guitarist ; June 25 – Teen Summer Reading Ice Cream Party.

May Statistics
Lynn Marks provided statistics for May. The spreadsheet and chart distributed by Ms. Dadd show decreases in most circulation categories, except for magazines. However, she pointed out that the library was open 24 fewer hours than the previous May, corresponding to two (12 hour) days, so some of the decrease is attributable to this.
June Calendar
The June library calendar was reviewed. Ms. Dadd reviewed her meeting schedule for June. 
Adjournment

The meeting was adjourned at 5:40PM. Mr. Connolly made a motion, seconded by Mr. Moore, to suspend meetings until September. The next meeting will take place on September 2, 2015 at 5:15 PM.






Respectfully submitted,







Cynthia Dadd






Recording Secretary

